STATE OF WASHINGTOMN
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
SOUTHWEST DRINKING WATER REGIONAL OPERATIONS
PO Box 47823, Olympia, Washington 98504-7823
TDD Relay 1-800-833-6388
November 2, 2009

Ken Loomis
Post Office Box 86
glfair, Washington 98528

Subject: Riverhill Homeowners Association Water System, [D #72810M, Mason County;
Rescinding Corrosion Control Treatment Regquirement and Future Lead/Copper
Monitoring

Dear Ken Loomis:

The lead and copper monitoring conducted by the above system in June 2008 and September

2009 demonstrated that the water is not corrosive and corrosion control treatment 1s not

necessary. Since the results of these sample sets are below the lead and copper action levels, this

system is considered optimized for corrosion control. This system is no longer required to

pursue corrosion control treatment.

The next monitoring requirements for lead and copper are:

e Collect five samples between June 1 and September 30 every 3 years starting in 2012,

[f there is an exceedance of either action level in the future, the treatment requirement for
corrosion control will again become effective. In that case, we will provide additional direction.

The action level for lead is 0.015 milligrams per liter (mg/L) and for copper is 1.3 mg/L.

If you have questions, please contact us at (360) 236-3046.

Sincerely, -
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Belle Fuchs Sophia Petro
Office of Drinking Water, Source Monitoring Office of Drinking Water, Source Monitoring
ce: Jeromy Hicks, Riverhill Homeowners Association

Mason County Health District
Denise Garrett-Berry, ODW
Virpi Salo-Zieman, ODW
Cheri Paine, ODW
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